TOWN OF HARWINTON RECREATION COMMISSION MONDAY, JULY 23, 2012

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Wayne Delmonte, John Goodno, Steve Graboski

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Michael Flowers.

Minutes of the June meeting were accepted on a motion by Wayne Delmonte, second by John Goodno, so moved.

Director Report: Suzanne Stich reported summer camps are going well. We have completed Basketball Camp, Swim Lessons, Jr. Junior Golf Camp, and June Tennis Camp. We have two more weeks of Playground Camp and Pre-K camp. Summer Dance & and Gymnastics meets 3 more weeks. Still to come are the Multi-Sport Camp, Soccer Squirts, high school girls soccer clinics, and August tennis camp. In addition to their regular activities at the Senior Center, we had two July shopping bus trips, lunch for almost 50 people at the Painted Pony and a party with catered lunch and entertainment. We will sponsor a free outdoor movie (G-rated) in August at the Sports Complex. HYSA will sell popcorn, candy and drinks.

The Town has a new assistant animal control officer to help enforce the recently approved ordinance. Congratulations to Steve Graboski on his new position. Signs stating the leash law/poop scoop law will be posted at the Conservation/Recreation Area.

Chairman Report: There is concern about activity occurring at the basketball courts. S. Stich will ask Michael Criss about increasing police presence there and at the Sports Complex.

HYSA Report: HYSA is planning to run both baseball & soccer camps this summer. They will offer fall baseball and soccer. Registration is currently open for soccer. New soccer goals were purchased for Field #7. The golf tournament fundraiser will be held on August 30 at Pequabuck Golf Club.

Other Business: None

Meeting adjourned on a motion by John Goodno, second by Wayne Delmonte, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich

RECEIVED

AUG 6 2012

TOWN CLERK